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SOLD
(Sector Originated Learning and Delivery)

Retail and Tourism sectors in Brighton and Hove

Steering Group Meeting

Minutes of the SOLD Meeting held on Wednesday
13th September 2007 at 2.00 p.m. at City College Brighton and Hove, Pelham Tower, Pelham Street,
	Present

Kevin Berry
(KB)
(Chair)
Old Ship Hotel

Corrine Baker
(CB)

CCBH

Rod Dawson
(RD)

Brighton & Hove Econ. Dev.

George Graham
(GG)

Researcher CCBH

Andrew Green
(AG)

Assistant Principle CCBH

Nicky Jeffrey
(NJ)

Project Dev. Man. CCBH

Claire Mitchell
(CM)

Engage Solutions

Naomi Nunan
(NN)

Project Co-ordinator CCBH

Paul Stoggles
(PS)
Sussex Skills for Productivity All.
Marion Ward
(MW)
Chief Executive Rewards



Stuart Wilkie
(SW)

Charlie Barley

Jill Armstrong
(JA)

Administrator CCBH

Apologies

Soozie Campbell
(SC)

Brighton City Centre Man.

Sue Constable
(SCo)
Regional Man. VT Training

Sue Cottrell
(SCot)
Area Manager VT Training

Steve Crossman
(SCr)
Finance CCBH

Cheryl Finella
(CF)

Brighton & Hove Econ. Dev. 
Barry Levene
(BL)

Bus. Adv. SE Eng. Go Skills

Rosie Spooner
(RS)
Retail CoVE Manager/VT Training
Gavin Stewart
(GS)
Hove Town Centre Manager

Matthew Walsh
(MW)

Sussex Enterprise




	1.
	Minutes of the previous meeting and matters arising
The Minutes were agreed as a true record of the meeting of 1st August 2007 with the following amendments.
The list of people present should be amended to show that Gavin Stewart is Hove Town Centre Manager not Hove Town Hall Centre Manager.


	2.
	Report on actions taken since the last meeting
CM suggested speaking to CF regarding the member to feedback to the Equal Partnership Group.
NN had spoken to Cat Carkeet who is happy to support the project without becoming a member of the group.

KB had invited Steve Vokins to become Co-Chair.  At present SV is in the middles of selling Vokins in Hove and was also worried that he would not be in a position to represent Brighton and Hove when he had completed the sale.  The group felt that he would be an asset and would be pleased if he would join the group in the New Year.

In the meantime, it was agreed to invite the Churchill Square Shopping Centre Manager to also join the group as someone who would represent Brighton and Hove.  KB agreed to invite the Churchill Square Shopping Centre Manager to join the group.

NN had contacted Mark Jones regarding involvement with the Group.

The ‘Match’ funding sheets were being received and JA was asked to ensure this was completed.

NN had contacted Keith Beadle regarding help with the project.

The milestones and targets had been re-profiled following a meeting between Carol Nicholson and NN.

The logos from Engage, Sussex Enterprise, Brighton and Hove Council had all been obtained.

NN had met with the Brighton CoVE for tourism, Itziar Leighton (City College) rather than the Chichester one.
NN had received the Gatwick contacts from MW.

CM was to make a presentation on Hospitality futures at this meeting.



	3.

	Update report on research
GG reported that he had been interviewing employers in this phase of the research.  He had sent out 70 requests for interviews and 24 had agreed to take part.  The 24 interviewees had been very helpful but he had been surprised at the apathy, and in some cases, hostility, of the employers he had approached.  Getting employer engagement with the Project could prove difficult in some areas.
Of the 24 returns, there had been a balanced number of returns between retail and tourism, and small, medium and large firms.  The credibility of the research was, therefore, not marred by the lack of response.

It was suggested that the 24 interviewees should be named and thanked in the final report.  It was also proposed that a synopsis of the final report, with an appropriate letter of introduction, should be shared with Business Associations.

The team has also been looking at courses being offered in the area and NN has met with Cat Carkeet and Itziar Leighton (Tourism CoVE) regarding tourism training in the South East.

The final report will be presented at the next meeting.



	4.
	Presentation on Hospitality Futures by CM
CM explained the work of Hospitality Futures which is a project funded by ESF to promote employer engagement in the tourism industry.  New hoteliers to the area are welcomed and offered help with recruitment, with a focus on priority groups.
The hardest to fill vacancies are reception and chefing.  The training gaps are in customer service, language skills and English as a second language.  A new hotel is opening in November in the area and Engage has designed a pre-employment training programme for them.  Fifteen people seeking work would go through this training programme and the hotel would guarantee to interview them, employing the best.
There are further difficulties with the influx of East Europeans and their lack of local knowledge and language difficulties.  The Old Ship uses voice coaching or starts these applicants in back-of-house positions, allowing them to work through to different posts as their English improves.  CM is meeting with Cat Carkeet to determine if she has funding for training and employment for priority group customers.
The hotel school in Bournemouth is taking time to get off the ground and has shown how expensive such an enterprise can be.  Therefore, it is unlikely that this is the solution for Brighton.
Hospitality futures employers are being persuaded to sign up to an employer’s charter which will look at the requirements on both sides and seek to address training needs and employment of local people.  



	5.
	Report on funding
It was reported that the AIF would be finishing at the end of March and therefore the SOLD Project would end then.  The Team were looking at different sources of funding.  There had been a meeting on 12th September to consider ESF funding.  Currently bids are being called for European Social Funding which will be delivered by three Co-Financing Organisations who are Learning Skills Council, The Department of Work and Pensions and South East England Development Agency.
Tendering is done electronically and there are two stages, a post qualifying questionnaire has to be completed first and if this is successful applicants will be invited to tender.  The first part has to be completed by the 28th September and the invitation to tender will be known on 12th November.  Strong partnership links will be required to support any proposals made.
Three areas had been identified as possible:

LSC22  Engaging SME retail employees in training which in part covers what has already been undertaken by SOLD and could be the further development of courses etc. now being planned.

L001  Skills for jobs – Sector based route ways to work was considered by it may be more suitable for Engage.

LSC03  Retraining and up-skilling older workers was also considered.
It was suggested that L001 Skills for jobs could also be an area to be pursued.  It was explained that this was being looked at for Construction but could be used for SOLD as well.

Members queried whether there would be anything in place of AIF but it was explained that it was a SEEDA decision not to replace AIF and that fewer partnerships were being offered through SEEDA.  The Sussex coastal arrangement centres on Brighton and Hove and when spending is reported next month then monies will be made available.  

ESF is one avenue to pursue but it was noted that there are others. 
It was agreed that members would talk outside the meeting to help Brighton get the best deal and members would look for other funding sources.  It was noted that SOLD was set up with three different phases and the next step is to consider what courses and training need to be put in place.  Findings are indicating that work-based delivery in bite-sized pieces is the model to pursue with funding to support this.

	6.
	Any other business
There was no other business.


	7.
	Date of next meeting
The date of the next meeting was discussed and it was suggested that it could be delayed until after the result of the application for funding is known.  However, this was declined as GG will have left and the date currently set gave GG a full chance to present the finished research project.  It was agreed that there could be a separate meeting called as and when anything was known regarding the funding.

The next meeting will take place on 7th November 2007 from 2.00 to 4.00 p.m.

It was agreed that the following meeting would be held on Wednesday 9th January, 2008 from 10.00 a.m. to 12.00 noon.

Further meetings with the appropriate people will be called to discuss funding as and when information is available.



	8.
	Actions
Speak to CF regarding the member to feedback to the Equal Partnership Group.
NN

Invite Churchill Square Shopping Centre Manager to join the 

Group.
KB

Ensure all ‘match’ funding sheets have been received.
JA

Seek areas of funding which could be pursued.
All
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